# Peace Treaty for Ukraine and Russia or for West and BRICS

Andrii Zvorygin yN-PH2196 mtH2a1\*& GPT4

from Owen Sound

attender of Glad Tidings Fellowship, Tara, ON

November 10, 2023

# Contents

1	Preamble	
2	Mutual Recognition: National Rights	
3	Territorial Agreements	
4	Referendums for Territorial Resolution	
5	Reparations and Compensation	
6	Disarmament and Demilitarization:	1
7	Economic Cooperation	1
8	Cultural and Educational Exchanges	2
9	Third-Party Mediation and Oversight	2
10	Dispute Resolution Mechanisms	2
11	Regular Review and Dialogue	2
12	Guarantees of Non-Aggression	2
13	International Support and Guarantees	2
14	Section: Role of International Peacekeeping Nations as Co-signatories	2
15	Flexibility and Adaptation	2
16	Final Provisions	2
17	Signatures	2

<sup>\*</sup>https://anabaptist.ca https://x.com/aizvo

# 1 Preamble

In our pursuit of lasting peace and unity, we acknowledge:

- 1. Our shared history and heritage, a testament to our intertwined destinies and mutual respect.
- 2. The intrinsic value and dignity of every individual, transcending their origins, beliefs, or affiliations.
- The wisdom of various religious and philosophical traditions that champion love, compassion, and the sanctity
  of life
- 4. The importance of a distributist approach to societal organization, which aligns with many religious teachings and principles of international law. This approach emphasizes equitable land distribution, ensuring that resources are shared more broadly and not concentrated in the hands of a few. Such a structure not only adheres to moral and legal standards but also fosters societal stability, reducing the root causes of conflict and paving the way for enduring peace.

By embracing these principles, we aim to create a society where every individual can thrive, and where peace is not just an aspiration but a lived reality.

These teachings guide our path:

- 1. "Love one another. As I have loved you, so you must love one another." John 13:34-35 (Christianity)
- 2. "Spread peace among yourselves." Sahih Bukhari (Islam)
- 3. "Love your enemies and pray for those who persecute you." Matthew 5:44 (Christianity)
- 4. "Be patient when you face the enemy." Sahih Bukhari (Islam)
- 5. "All who take the sword will perish by the sword." Matthew 26:52 (Christianity)
- 6. "Fight in the way of God those who fight you but do not transgress." Surah Al-Baqarah 2:190 (Islam)
- 7. "Be merciful to those on the earth." Tirmidhi (Islam)
- 8. "Treat the foreigner residing among you as your native-born." Leviticus 19:33-34 (Judaism)
- 9. "Hatred does not cease by hatred, but only by love." Dhammapada, Verse 5 (Buddhism)

In line with international law, we also recognize:

- 1. The right of self-determination, as stated in the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR).
- 2. The right to an adequate standard of living, as outlined in the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (ICESCR).

With a foundation built on universal human rights, dignity, and the teachings of various religious traditions, we, the representatives of our nations, commit to a future of mutual respect and collaboration. We pledge to uphold these principles, striving for solutions that respect the rights and aspirations of all.

# 2 Mutual Recognition: National Rights

Sovereignty (Right to National Life): Just as every individual possesses an inherent right to life, both Ukraine and Russia affirm and respect the inherent right of each nation to exist, thrive, and determine its destiny. This means refraining from actions like military invasions or supporting insurgencies that undermine a nation's independent existence.

Territorial Integrity (Right to National Security): Analogous to an individual's right to personal security, both parties unequivocally recognize and uphold the territorial integrity of each nation. This ensures that borders are inviolable, respected, and free from unauthorized incursions or annexations.

Self-Governance (Right to National Autonomy): Mirroring the individual right to autonomy, Ukraine and Russia mutually recognize each nation's inalienable right to self-governance. This means each nation can make decisions for its future without external interference, such as externally imposed government changes or coups.

Ideological and Cultural Independence (Freedom of National Thought and Expression): Drawing parallels with the individual right to freedom of thought, both nations acknowledge the right of each country to uphold its cultural, linguistic, and ideological identity without external coercion, like forced cultural assimilation or bans on native languages.

2

# 17 Signatures

By affixing their signatures below, the undersigned representatives, duly authorized by their respective governments, hereby agree to the terms and conditions set forth in this treaty.

Representative of Ukraine Date:	International Peace Treaty Endorsers for Ukraine Peacekeeping Country:	
	Date:	
	Peacekeeping Country:	
	Representative Signature:	
	Date:	
Representative of Russia Date:		
International Peace Treaty Endorsers for Russia:		
Peacekeeping Country:		
Representative Signature:		
Date:		
Peacekeeping Country:		
Representative Signature:		
Deter		

# 15 Flexibility and Adaptation

The dynamic nature of international relations and the evolving domestic landscapes of nations necessitate that treaties, especially ones aiming at long-term peace and cooperation, incorporate the capacity to adapt and change. Recognizing this, this section emphasizes the importance of ensuring that the treaty remains relevant and functional even as circumstances change.

### 15.1 Provisions for Treaty Amendments

- Mutual Consent: Any amendment to the treaty will require the express consent of both parties, ensuring that
  changes reflect the shared aspirations of both nations.
- Proposal Mechanism: Either party can propose amendments to the treaty, which will then be discussed in designated bilateral forums or meetings to seek common ground.
- Ratification Process: Once both parties agree on a proposed amendment, it will undergo the necessary domestic ratification processes in both nations before it becomes effective.

### 15.2 Addressing Unforeseen Challenges

- Dedicated Bilateral Commission: Establish a joint commission that will continuously monitor the treaty's implementation and address unforeseen challenges or issues that might arise. This commission will comprise representatives from both nations, ensuring a balanced perspective.
- Emergency Consultations: Create provisions for emergency consultations between high-level officials or dedicated representatives whenever unexpected geopolitical events or crises threaten the stability of the treaty or the peace it aims to establish.

### 15.3 Adapting to Changing Geopolitical Contexts

- Periodic Reviews: Beyond the regular assessments, undertake a comprehensive review of the treaty every decade to ensure it aligns with the changing geopolitical realities and continues to serve the interests of both nations
- Advisory Panels: Invite neutral third-party experts, scholars, or diplomats to provide insights and recommendations on how the treaty can be adapted or improved based on emerging global trends and challenges.
- Feedback Mechanism: Establish channels through which citizens, civil society organizations, and other stakeholders from both countries can provide feedback on the treaty's impact and suggest potential areas for improvement.

By building in flexibility and adaptability, this treaty acknowledges the impermanence of geopolitical conditions and commits to a proactive approach in maintaining peace and cooperation, regardless of external changes or challenges.

# 16 Final Provisions

<ol> <li>Ratif</li> </ol>	ication: This treaty shall be subject to ratification by the	appropriate legislative bodies of both coun-
tries.	The instruments of ratification shall be exchanged at a local	ation to be mutually agreed upon.
2. Effec	tive Date: This treaty shall enter into force on the	
	tion: This treaty is concluded for a duration of	

Diplomatic Expression (Freedom of National Expression): In the spirit of the individual right to freedom of expression, both parties respect and uphold the right of each nation to voice its concerns in international forums without facing undue backlash, such as diplomatic ostracization or sanctions for expressing dissenting views.

Access to International Trade (Right to National Economic Pursuit): Analogous to an individual's right to work, both nations recognize the right of each country to engage in international trade, seek prosperity, and determine its economic course without unjust barriers like unfair trade tariffs or embargoes.

Participation in International Assemblies (Right to National Assembly and Association): Reflecting the individual right to assembly, Ukraine and Russia commit to ensuring each nation's right to join international organizations like the United Nations or the World Trade Organization without facing undue restrictions or vetoes.

Self-determination (Right to National Governance): Emphasizing the parallel with an individual's right to participate in governance, both parties recognize each nation's right to choose its form of government, leadership, and political processes without external interference, such as externally funded propaganda campaigns.

Equal Treatment in International Relations (Freedom from National Discrimination): Just as every individual deserves freedom from discrimination, Ukraine and Russia pledge to treat each other with fairness in international interactions, ensuring that neither is unfairly singled out or penalized in international forums or negotiations.

By endorsing this section on Mutual Recognition framed in terms of National Rights with specific examples, both parties express their commitment to upholding these fundamental rights for nations, ensuring a future of mutual respect, understanding, and collaboration.

# 3 Territorial Agreements

Well-being of Inhabitants: Both Ukraine and Russia prioritize the safety, rights, and well-being of all inhabitants within disputed and occupied territories. Immediate measures will be taken to ensure the restoration of public services, infrastructure, and the rule of law, irrespective of the final status of these territories.

Joint Administration of Occupied Territories: Recognizing the complexities surrounding the current situation, both parties agree to a joint administration of territories currently under occupation. This administration will focus on ensuring stability, peace, and the welfare of the local population. An international oversight committee, comprising representatives from neutral countries and international organizations, will be established to monitor the joint administration. This committee will ensure that the administration operates transparently, fairly, and in accordance with international human rights standards. The joint administration will also facilitate the safe return of displaced persons and refugees to their homes, ensuring they are reintegrated with dignity and provided necessary support.

Status of Disputed Territories or Regions: Both Ukraine and Russia commit to a peaceful and constructive dialogue to determine the status of disputed territories or regions. Until a final agreement is reached, these territories will remain under joint administration, with the primary focus on the rights and safety of the inhabitants.

**Demarcation of Borders:** Once the well-being of inhabitants is ensured and a framework for joint administration is in place, both parties will address the demarcation of their national borders based on the de facto borders as they stand. Joint commissions will be established to oversee this process, ensuring transparency, fairness, and respect for local populations.

Future Negotiations: Both parties commit to ongoing negotiations to address any emerging territorial disputes or concerns. These negotiations will be conducted in a spirit of mutual respect, understanding, and the shared goal of lasting peace and stability in the region.

By endorsing this section on Territorial Agreements, Ukraine and Russia express their dedication to prioritizing the lives and rights of people, working collaboratively, and seeking a peaceful resolution to territorial disputes.

## 4 Referendums for Territorial Resolution

**Purpose:** Recognizing the complexities surrounding territorial disputes and the importance of ascertaining the genuine will of the inhabitants, referendums will be employed to determine the preference of the people in disputed or occupied territories regarding their administrative allegiance—whether to remain with their current nation or to join the other.

Process:

- Territorial Scope: Referendums will be conducted in specific territories or provinces where there's a significant call or rationale for a potential change in administrative control.
- In-Person Voting: To ensure the highest integrity of the voting process, referendums will utilize in-person voting with paper ballots.
- Transparent Ballot Counting: The counting process should be transparent, with representatives from all interested parties allowed to observe. This ensures that the counting process is fair and unbiased.
- 4. Clear Question: The referendum question will be straightforward, asking inhabitants whether they wish to remain with their current nation or join the neighboring nation. The wording will be unbiased and developed with input from all relevant parties.
- 5. Neutral Oversight: A neutral body, possibly with the inclusion of international observers, will oversee the referendum process to ensure transparency, fairness, and legitimacy.
- Voter Education: Comprehensive campaigns will be conducted prior to the referendum to ensure voters are well-informed about the implications of their choice.
- Voter Registration: A thorough and transparent voter registration process is essential to ensure that only eligible voters participate.
- 8. Avoiding Mail-In Ballots: While mail-in ballots can increase participation, they have been contentious in some contexts due to concerns about fraud, lost ballots, or delays. If used, there should be stringent verification processes in place.
- 9. Avoiding Electronic Voting Machines: While they can expedite the voting process, electronic voting machines have been criticized for their vulnerability to hacking and lack of a verifiable paper trail. If used, they should be accompanied by rigorous security measures and regular audits.
- 10. Publicizing Results: Results will be made public promptly, with detailed breakdowns to ensure transparency. Mechanisms will be in place for parties to raise concerns or contest results.

#### Standards:

- Thresholds: Clear thresholds for what constitutes a valid outcome will be established, such as a minimum voter turnout or a specific majority requirement.
- 2. Grievance Mechanisms: Clear channels will be established for addressing any disputes or concerns related to the referendum process or results.
- International Standards: The referendum process will adhere to recognized international standards and best practices to ensure its legitimacy and acceptance by all parties and the international community.

#### Post-Referendum Actions:

- In the event that a territory votes to change its administrative allegiance, both nations commit to ensuring a
  peaceful, orderly, and respectful transition process.
- Measures will be put in place to protect the rights, property, and safety of all inhabitants during and after the transition.

By endorsing this section on Referendums for Territorial Resolution, both parties commit to a peaceful and democratic approach to resolving territorial disputes, ensuring that the voice and will of the inhabitants are paramount in determining their future.

# 5 Reparations and Compensation

### 5.0.1 Preamble

In the spirit of reconciliation, understanding, and mutual respect, we draw upon the wisdom of our shared human heritage to guide our path forward. Recognizing the profound teachings of our diverse traditions, we are reminded:

- $1. \ \hbox{``Whoever is generous to the poor lends to the LORD, and he will repay him for his deed."} \ \ Proverbs \ 19:17$
- 2. "Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver." 2 Corinthians 9:7

- (a) Deploying neutral observers to monitor the implementation of the treaty's provisions.
- (b) Establishing monitoring stations at key locations to ensure compliance with demilitarization and other relevant clauses.
- (c) Reporting any violations or potential issues to an international oversight committee.

#### 5. Facilitation of Dialogue:

- (a) Assisting in organizing regular meetings between Ukrainian and Russian officials to review the progress of the treaty's implementation.
- (b) Offering mediation services in case of disputes or disagreements related to the treaty.

#### 6. Humanitarian Assistance:

- (a) Coordinating and overseeing the delivery of humanitarian aid to affected regions.
- (b) Ensuring safe passage for humanitarian convoys and workers.

#### 7. Training and Capacity Building:

- (a) Providing training to local security forces in peacekeeping, conflict resolution, and human rights.
- (b) Assisting in the demining of conflict zones and offering expertise in post-conflict reconstruction.

#### 8. Public Communication:

- (a) Disseminating accurate information about the treaty's implementation to prevent misinformation.
- (b) Engaging with local communities to address concerns and promote the benefits of peace.

#### 9. Rights and Protections:

- (a) Peacekeeping nations' personnel should be granted immunity from prosecution in line with international norms.
- (b) Both Ukraine and Russia should ensure the safety and security of international peacekeepers and observers.

# 10. Duration and Exit Strategy:

- (a) Clearly defining the duration of the peacekeeping mission, with provisions for extension based on ground realities.
- (b) Outlining an exit strategy once the treaty's provisions are fully implemented and a stable peace is achieved.

# 11. Funding and Resources:

- (a) Establishing a joint funding mechanism, contributed to by Ukraine, Russia, and other international donors, to support the peacekeeping mission.
- (b) Ensuring that adequate resources, both in terms of personnel and equipment, are allocated for the mission's success.

### 12. Review and Accountability:

- (a) Conducting periodic reviews of the peacekeeping mission's effectiveness and making necessary adjustments.
- (b) Establishing an accountability mechanism to address any grievances or complaints related to the actions of peacekeeping personnel.

#### 13. Conclusion:

- (a) Reiterating the commitment of the international community to ensuring lasting peace between Ukraine and Russia.
- (b) Emphasizing the importance of collaboration, trust, and mutual respect in achieving the objectives of the treaty.

### 13.2 Guarantees from International Organizations

- Treaty Registration: Register the treaty with international bodies like the United Nations to formalize its status in the international arena.
- Peacekeeping and Monitoring: If deemed necessary by both parties, request international organizations to deploy peacekeeping forces or observers to ensure the treaty's effective implementation and monitor any potential violations.
- Development Assistance: Collaborate with international financial institutions and development agencies to secure support and resources for post-conflict reconstruction and peacebuilding initiatives.

# 13.3 International Mediation and Support Mechanisms

- 1. Third-Party Mediation: Establish agreements with neutral countries or international organizations that, upon request from either party, can intervene and mediate in case of disputes or misunderstandings.
- 2. Periodic Reviews: Invite international experts and diplomats to participate in or observe the biannual treaty review meetings, providing an external perspective and fostering transparency.
- Capacity Building: Engage with international institutions to conduct training and workshops for diplomats, military officials, and other stakeholders to enhance their understanding of peacebuilding, conflict resolution, and the treaty's provisions.

By actively engaging the international community and integrating their support mechanisms, this treaty seeks to project a united front to the world, showcasing the shared commitment of both nations to sustainable peace and cooperation.

# 14 Section: Role of International Peacekeeping Nations as Co-signatories

- 1. Introduction:
  - (a) Recognizing the importance of international collaboration and oversight in ensuring the successful implementation and adherence to the peace treaty between Ukraine and Russia.
  - (b) Emphasizing the role of neutral international peacekeeping nations as co-signatories to foster trust, transparency, and accountability.
- 2. Selection of Peacekeeping Nations:
  - (a) Balanced Representation:
    - Recognizing the challenges of identifying completely neutral nations, a balanced approach will be adopted.
    - ii. Two nations perceived to be supportive or sympathetic to Ukraine and two perceived to be supportive or sympathetic to Russia will be selected as peacekeeping nations.
  - (b) Criteria for Selection:
    - While complete neutrality might be challenging, the selected nations should not have been directly involved in active combat or provided military support in the conflict.
    - ii. The nations should have a commendable track record of upholding international law and human rights
    - iii. They should be willing to commit resources and personnel for the peacekeeping mission and should be accepted by both Ukraine and Russia as co-signatories.
  - (c) Joint Decision Making:
    - Decisions related to the peacekeeping mission, including monitoring, reporting, and intervention, should be made jointly by the four selected nations to ensure fairness and balance.
    - Any disagreements among the peacekeeping nations should be resolved through dialogue and consensusbuilding, prioritizing the objectives of the peace treaty
- Roles and Responsibilities:
- 4. Monitoring and Verification:

- "Charity is for those in need, who, in Allah's cause are restricted (from travel), and cannot move about in the land, seeking (for trade or work)." - Qur'an (Surah Al-Baqarah 2:273)
- 4. "Giving brings happiness at every stage of its expression." Dhammapada (Verse 224)
- "That gift which is given out of duty, at the proper time and place, to a worthy person, and without expectation of return, is considered to be charity in the mode of goodness." - Bhagavad Gita (17:20)
- 6. ICESCR Article 11(1): Recognizes "the right of everyone to an adequate standard of living for himself and his family, including adequate food, clothing, and housing, and to the continuous improvement of living conditions." - International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (ICESCR)
- 7. ICESCR Article 12(1): Recognizes "the right of everyone to the enjoyment of the highest attainable standard of physical and mental health."

#### 5.0.2 Purpose:

Recognizing the hardships, losses, and damages endured by individuals and communities during the conflict, both Ukraine and Russia commit to addressing these challenges through reparations and compensation. This approach is rooted in the belief that by addressing past wrongs and ensuring a sustainable future, a foundation for lasting peace and prosperity can be established.

- 1. Joint Commission:
- Establishment: A joint commission, comprising representatives from both Ukraine and Russia, along with neutral international experts, will be established to assess damages, losses, and the needs of affected communities and individuals.
- Scope: The commission will evaluate both tangible damages, such as infrastructure and property damage, and intangible damages, like trauma and loss of livelihood.
- 4. **Transparency:** The commission's findings will be made public, ensuring transparency and accountability in its assessments.

#### 5.0.3 Truth, Reconciliation, and Human Rights:

- 1. Establishment of a Truth and Reconciliation Commission (TRC):
  - (a) The TRC will uncover and document the full extent of human rights abuses and violations during the conflict.
  - (b) Victims will be provided a platform to share their stories, ensuring acknowledgment and remembrance.
  - (c) Emphasis on restorative justice, focusing on healing and understanding rather than retribution.
  - (d) The TRC will operate transparently and independently, free from political interference.
  - (e) Community involvement will be prioritized, with public hearings and dialogues facilitating participation.
  - (f) Consideration of amnesty provisions for those who fully disclose their involvement, promoting truth-telling.
  - (g) Recommendations will be made for institutional reforms to prevent future abuses.
  - (h) Findings will be published in comprehensive reports, serving as public records.
  - (i) Cultural and symbolic acts, such as public apologies and memorial ceremonies, will be organized.
  - (i) Protection mechanisms will be established for witnesses, victims, and others involved.
- 2. Formation of a Human Rights Tribunal:
  - (a) The tribunal will address ongoing human rights concerns and violations.
  - (b) Citizens can appeal to the tribunal if their human rights are infringed upon.
  - (c) Linguistic rights will be emphasized, ensuring access in both Ukrainian and Russian.
  - (d) The tribunal will operate with transparency and independence.
  - (e) Education and awareness initiatives will be launched, incorporating tribunal findings into curricula.
- 3. Promotion of Bilingualism and Human Rights Education:

- (a) Bilingualism in public services and institutions will be promoted.
- (b) Educational programs will encourage mutual linguistic understanding and human rights awareness.
- (c) The history and findings of the TRC and tribunal will be integrated into educational curricula, ensuring future generations understand past events and the importance of upholding human rights.
- 4. Future Provisions for Human Rights Promotion:
  - (a) Continuous monitoring and reporting on human rights situations.
  - (b) Regular training for law enforcement, judiciary, and public officials on human rights principles.
  - (c) Public awareness campaigns on human rights, fostering a culture of respect and understanding.
  - (d) Collaboration with international human rights bodies and organizations for guidance and support.

# 5.1 Compensation Mechanism

The situation on the ground with Ukraine facing significant infrastructure damage due to bombardment and Russia experiencing some damages from drone attacks, the scale and nature of reparations would likely be asymmetrical, with damages incurred by Ukraine minus those incurred by Russia being what is due Ukraine. The exact mechanism for compensation would depend on the agreement reached. Here are some potential scenarios:

- Direct Financial Compensation: Russia could provide Ukraine with a lump sum or structured payments over time to cover the estimated damages. This would give Ukraine the flexibility to allocate funds as needed for reconstruction.
- Reconstruction Assistance: Instead of just providing money, Russia could actively participate in rebuilding efforts, sending materials, expertise, and labor to help reconstruct damaged infrastructure.
- Mixed Approach: A combination of financial compensation and direct assistance could be used. For instance, Russia could fund specific reconstruction projects while also providing a financial package for broader needs.
- Third-Party Oversight: Given the potential for mistrust, an international body could oversee the reparations
  process, ensuring transparency and that funds or assistance are used effectively.

The most effective approach would likely be a combination of direct financial compensation and specific reconstruction assistance, with third-party oversight to ensure transparency and proper use of funds. This would allow for targeted rebuilding efforts while also giving Ukraine the flexibility to address broader needs.

#### 5.2 Sustainable Future

#### 5.2.1 Understanding the Evolving Energy Landscape:

- Both Ukraine and Russia recognize the rapidly changing global energy landscape. With diminishing oil reserves
  and no direct replacements for the versatility of diesel, there's a pressing need to rethink our dependence on
  non-renewable energy sources.
- Urban and suburban infrastructures, which have been heavily reliant on such energy sources, are becoming increasingly non-viable. The future may see a return to a more decentralized, rural-focused living arrangement reminiscent of pre-industrial societies.
- A recognition that the most viable energy sources are hydroelectric and thorium. With the rebuilding of the dam for serving irrigation water to Crimea to be a hydroelectric installation.

#### 5.2.2 Rethinking Infrastructure:

- Deprecated Urban Centers: Given the anticipated obsolescence of urban and suburban areas, reparations will
  not prioritize rebuilding these infrastructures. Instead, the focus will be on creating sustainable, resilient, and
  self-sufficient communities.
- Essential Infrastructure: While urban centers might be de-emphasized, essential infrastructure like major roads, bridges, and energy systems will be rebuilt and modernized, ensuring connectivity and facilitating trade and communication.

# 12 Guarantees of Non-Aggression

For a peace treaty to manifest its intent, unwavering guarantees of non-aggression are paramount. This section enshrines the commitment of both parties to cultivate a relationship based on mutual respect, trust, and the cardinal principle of non-aggression. Such guarantees not only help prevent potential future conflicts but also provide a robust framework for diplomatic relations and bilateral cooperation.

### 12.1 Commitment Against Use of Force

- Declaration: Both nations formally declare their commitment not to resort to force or aggression against the other, whether directly or through proxy actions. This includes any military, covert, or clandestine operations.
- 2. Insurgent Groups: Both parties pledge not to support, finance, or offer sanctuary to insurgent or terrorist groups that may target or operate against the other country.
- Border Security: Both nations commit to securing their respective borders to prevent any unauthorized crossings or activities that might be construed as aggressive.
- Regular Communication: Establish channels for prompt communication in the event of any incidents, ensuring that miscommunications or misunderstandings can be quickly addressed and diffused.

# 12.2 Mutual Non-Interference

- 1. Respect for Sovereignty: Both nations recognize and respect the sovereign rights of the other, committing to non-interference in each other's internal affairs, be it political, economic, or social.
- 2. Diplomatic Relations: Both countries will ensure that their diplomatic missions focus on fostering bilateral ties and do not engage in activities that might be deemed as interference.
- 3. Shared Information: If either nation acquires information or intelligence that suggests potential threats to the other, it is to be shared promptly, fostering a sense of mutual security and trust.
- 4. Media and Public Discourse: Encourage responsible media coverage and public discourse, emphasizing the importance of not propagating hostility or misinformation about the other nation.

By codifying these guarantees of non-aggression, the treaty aims to lay a steadfast foundation for a future where both nations coexist harmoniously, prioritizing dialogue and cooperation over conflict.

# 13 International Support and Guarantees

The presence and backing of the international community can significantly enhance the weight and credibility of a peace treaty. By soliciting the involvement and assurances of influential international actors, both parties can solidify the treaty's stature and make it more resilient to potential challenges. This section underscores the role of the global community in endorsing the treaty and offering mechanisms for support and intervention, if necessary.

#### 13.1 Endorsements from International Powers

- 1. Solicitation: Both nations will actively seek formal endorsements of the treaty from major international powers, affirming their shared commitment to peace.
- Statements of Support: Encourage public statements and resolutions from influential nations and international coalitions recognizing the significance of the treaty and expressing their support.
- 3. Joint Diplomacy: Collaboratively approach diplomatic forums and conferences to present the treaty as a testament to bilateral cooperation and a model for conflict resolution.

# 10.2 Third-party Arbitration

- 1. Invoking Arbitration: If the bilateral commission finds itself unable to resolve a particular dispute despite best efforts, both parties should have the option to move the matter to third-party arbitration.
- Selection of Arbitrators: Arbitrators could be selected from a pre-agreed list of neutral experts or entities. Both parties should have equal say in the selection process.
- Binding Decisions: For arbitration to be effective, both nations need to commit in advance to accepting the arbitrator's decisions as binding.
- 4. Transparency: Similar to the bilateral commission, the arbitration proceedings and outcomes should be made transparent to both nations. Anonymized summaries can be shared with the broader public to maintain trust and confidence in the process.

Implementing a robust dispute resolution mechanism ensures that the momentum towards peace and collaboration isn't derailed by unexpected challenges. It provides both nations a clear pathway to address issues in a constructive, collaborative, and dignified manner.

# 11 Regular Review and Dialogue

Maintaining the momentum of peace and cooperation necessitates continuous dialogue and frequent reviews. The fluid nature of geopolitics, combined with the evolving priorities of nations, makes it essential for both parties to regularly revisit the terms and progress of the treaty. Such measures reinforce the commitment to peace and ensure that any potential roadblocks are identified and addressed promptly. This section outlines the specifics:

### 11.1 Biannual High-Level Meetings

- Objective: Organize meetings every six months between high-ranking officials from both countries. These
  meetings will serve as platforms to evaluate the treaty's implementation, address any immediate concerns,
  and recalibrate strategies if necessary.
- Participants: The roster should ideally comprise of foreign ministers, defense officials, and other pertinent department heads, ensuring a comprehensive review from multiple angles.
- 3. Location Rotation: To demonstrate mutual respect and shared ownership of the peace process, the location of these meetings should alternate between the two countries.
- 4. Agenda Setting: Both nations can contribute items to the agenda, ensuring that all pressing issues are covered.

#### 11.2 Annual Joint Reports

- 1. Collaboration: A joint committee, with representatives from both nations, should be tasked with drafting a comprehensive report detailing the progress of various peace initiatives set forth by the treaty.
- Content: The report should highlight achievements, challenges faced, solutions implemented, and any areas of concern that require attention.
- 3. Transparency: To build trust among citizens and stakeholders, these reports should be made public, subject to considerations of national security. This ensures that the broader population remains informed about the state of peace and collaboration between the two nations.
- 4. Feedback Mechanism: A system should be in place to collect feedback on the report from various sectors of society, including academia, civil society, and the general public. Such feedback can provide valuable insights for future strategies.

The regular review and dialogue component reinforces the treaty's objectives by institutionalizing feedback loops and accountability mechanisms. Through consistent communication and transparent reporting, both nations can collaboratively navigate the complexities of maintaining long-term peace.

#### 5.2.3 Transition to Rural Sustainability:

- Historical Village Model: Reparations will support the transition of populations back to rural settings, drawing
  inspiration from historical village models. These villages will be designed to be self-sufficient, with a focus on
  local production and consumption.
- Food Forests: To ensure food security and reduce labor intensity, reparations will fund the establishment of food forests. These permaculture systems will provide diverse, perennial sources of food, firewood, and cloth and building materials, mimicking natural ecosystems and ensuring sustainability.
- Modern Innovations: While drawing inspiration from historical models, these new rural communities will integrate modern knowledge and innovations. This includes sustainable energy solutions, water management systems, and eco-friendly building techniques.

#### 5.2.4 Mental and Physical Well-being:

- Recognizing the mental health challenges associated with urban living, this transition aims to create environments that promote both physical and mental well-being. Rural settings, with their connection to nature and tight-knit communities, can offer a more holistic and grounded lifestyle.
- Reparations will also fund community centers, educational facilities, and healthcare centers in these rural communities, ensuring that inhabitants have access to essential services and opportunities for personal growth.

#### 5.2.5 Education and Training:

As societies transition to this new model, there will be a need to equip individuals with the skills and knowledge required for rural living. Reparations will fund educational programs focused on sustainable agriculture, artisanal crafts, renewable energy solutions, and community governance.

By endorsing this Sustainable Future subsection, both Ukraine and Russia commit to a forward-thinking approach to reparations, ensuring that the focus is not just on rebuilding what was lost, but on creating a resilient, sustainable, and harmonious future for all inhabitants.

### 5.3 Land Distribution and Equity

## 5.3.1 Preamble

- 1. "But they shall sit every man under his vine and under his fig tree; and none shall make them afraid: for the mouth of the LORD Almighty has spoken it." Micah 4:4
- 2. "And We have certainly established you upon the earth and made for you therein ways of livelihood. Little are you grateful." Quran, Surah Al-A'raf (7:10), The Prophet Muhammad (peace be upon him) said, "Whoever brings dead land to life, that is, cultivates land that was not previously cultivated, it becomes his." (Al-Bukhari) Hadith
- 3. "The Buddha advises a young man on the duties of a householder, which includes taking care of one's property and ensuring one's livelihood is justly earned." Sigalovada Sutta (Digha Nikaya 31)

### 5.3.2 Purpose:

Recognizing land as a fundamental resource for sustenance, well-being, and cultural identity, both Ukraine and Russia commit to ensuring its equitable distribution. This approach aims to prevent monopolization by a few and to empower individuals, families, and communities. Recognizing that every citizen has the basic human right to enough land for subsistence, in alignment with international treaties such as ICESCR, UNDROP, and ECOSOC57/59.

# 5.3.3 Determine Carrying Capacity:

Begin by assessing the ecological and agricultural viability of land parcels. This involves a thorough evaluation
of factors such as soil fertility, water availability, and the overall ecological health of the area.

- The primary goal of this assessment is to ensure sustainable land use. It's essential that inhabitants can derive maximum benefit from the land without causing environmental degradation.
- 3. Define the standard for carrying capacity: A global hectare that experiences at least a 6-month growing season, receives at least 400-600mm of annual rainfall, and boasts a minimum of 15cm of topsoil is deemed sufficient to sustainably support one moderately active male individual.
- 4. In regions with shorter growing seasons, such as parts of Ukraine where it might average around 5 months can utilize the formula of months Growing Season where months growing season is defined as a month where average temperature is above 10C, so it would be 1.2 hectares per person, ensuring that rainfall or irrigation and soil depth is sufficient.

#### 5.3.4 Land Cap Implementation:

- Define Ownership: Clearly define what constitutes ownership. This might include direct ownership, beneficial
  ownership through trusts or corporations, and any other structure that can control land.
- Set Limits: Based on the carrying capacity and the total available land, set a maximum limit on the amount of land any individual, family, or entity can own.
- 3. Regular Audits: Conduct regular audits to ensure that landowners are in compliance with cap restrictions.

#### 5.3.5 Redistribution of Surplus Land:

- Mandatory Sales: Those who own land above the cap should be mandated to sell the surplus within a specified period.
- Fair Pricing: Ensure that surplus land is sold at a fair market value, preventing inflated prices that can be prohibitive for potential buyers.
- Priority Buyers: Offer priority to landless individuals, families or communal groups to purchase surplus land. Financial support or subsidies could be provided to facilitate these purchases.

# 5.3.6 Enforce Flesh-and-Blood Ownership:

Discourage or disallow corporate entities, trusts, or non-human entities from owning land. This ensures that the benefits of land ownership directly impact individuals and families.

#### 5.3.7 Community Oversight:

Establish community-based committees or boards to oversee land transactions, ensuring transparency and adherence to the cap. These bodies can also play a role in mediating disputes or challenges related to land ownership and use.

#### 5.3.8 Educate and Advocate:

Launch awareness campaigns explaining the rationale behind land caps, their benefits, and how they contribute to a more equitable and sustainable society.

#### 5.3.9 Gradual Implementation:

To prevent sudden disruptions, consider a phased approach to implementing land caps. Provide landowners with a reasonable timeframe to adjust to the new regulations and make necessary arrangements.

### 5.3.10 Potential Abuses and Mitigation Strategies:

### Land Fragmentation:

- Issue: Distributing land equitably might lead to excessive fragmentation, making agriculture or other uses inefficient.
- 2. Mitigation: Set minimum land parcel sizes based on carrying capacity to ensure viability.

# 9.1 Engagement of International Organizations

- Monitoring by Global Bodies: Extend a formal invitation to recognized international entities such as the United Nations (UN) and the Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe (OSCE) to monitor, report, and advise on the treaty's implementation stages. Their neutral perspective ensures transparency and can help mitigate any arising disputes.
- Periodic Review Meetings: Organize regular review meetings under the auspices of these international bodies where both nations can discuss progress, challenges, and any adjustments necessary to the treaty terms.
- Transparency Protocols: Establish clear communication channels and protocols with these organizations, ensuring they receive timely and accurate data, reports, and other necessary resources to facilitate their monitoring roles.

### 9.2 Joint Peacekeeping Force

- Formation and Mandate: If deemed necessary by both parties and with the endorsement of involved international organizations, form a joint peacekeeping force. This force would predominantly be tasked with ensuring the maintenance of peace in specified regions, especially those with historical tensions.
- 2. Composition: The force should be composed of an equal number of personnel from both countries, supplemented, if both parties agree, by members from neutral nations to further ensure impartiality.
- 3. Training and Conduct: Joint training sessions should be conducted to inculcate a unified vision, mutual respect, and standard operating procedures amongst the force. Any allegations of misconduct within the force should be dealt with swiftly, transparently, and through a jointly-agreed legal framework.
- 4. Duration and Review: The need for a joint peacekeeping force should be reviewed periodically. Once both nations are satisfied with the stability and the successful implementation of the treaty, a phased withdrawal or disbandment can be discussed.

Engaging third-party mediation and oversight ensures that the treaty's execution remains on course and that any potential hurdles are addressed collaboratively, with the shared goal of lasting peace.

# 10 Dispute Resolution Mechanisms

In the journey towards enduring peace and cooperation, it's pragmatic to anticipate potential disagreements or perceived treaty violations. A structured and transparent mechanism to address these situations is paramount to prevent the escalation of minor disputes and to keep the spirit of the treaty alive. This section underscores:

#### 10.1 Bilateral Commission

- Formation and Role: Establish a bilateral commission composed of representatives from both countries. This
  body will be the primary point of contact for any concerns, disagreements, or perceived treaty violations.
- Regular Meetings: The commission should convene at regular intervals and additionally as required by the circumstances. Regular sessions will allow for a proactive review of the treaty's progress and the identification of potential issues before they escalate.
- 3. Decision-Making Process: Decisions within the commission should ideally be consensus-based. In scenarios where consensus is elusive, a previously agreed-upon decision-making process, like a supermajority vote, can be employed.
- 4. Transparency and Reporting: The commission should maintain transparency in its proceedings. Summaries or reports of meetings should be made available to both governments and, if deemed appropriate, to the public.

# 8 Cultural and Educational Exchanges

Culture and education are pivotal tools in bridging gaps between nations, fostering mutual understanding, and building long-lasting relationships. Embracing shared values and respecting the uniqueness of each other's heritage and traditions can pave the way for a harmonious future. Recognizing the immense potential of cultural and educational collaborations, the treaty emphasizes:

### 8.1 Student Exchanges

- Bilateral Exchange Programs: Establish formal programs that facilitate the exchange of students between educational institutions of both countries. This enables young minds to gain firsthand experience of the other's society, education system, and way of life.
- Scholarships and Grants: Allocate funds to provide scholarships and grants for students interested in pursuing higher education in the other country. This not only eases the financial burden but also incentivizes educational exchanges.
- Shared Curricula and Workshops: Encourage institutions to co-develop courses, workshops, and seminars that offer perspectives from both nations, creating a holistic educational experience.

#### 8.2 Cultural Festivals and Events

- Joint Festivals: Organize annual or biennial cultural festivals in alternating countries, showcasing arts, crafts, music, dance, and other expressions of cultural identity.
- 2. Artistic Residencies: Set up programs where artists, musicians, writers, and other cultural representatives can spend time in the other country, working on projects and collaborating with local talent.
- 3. Touring Exhibitions: Facilitate the movement of artistic and historical exhibits between the countries, allowing citizens to gain insights into the other's rich heritage.

# 8.3 Joint Academic Research

- Collaborative Research Centers: Establish centers or hubs where academicians from both nations can work on projects of mutual interest, ranging from social sciences to applied technologies.
- 2. Joint Publications: Encourage and fund joint research papers, articles, and books that encompass perspectives from both nations, fostering a collaborative academic spirit.

# 8.4 Historical and Cultural Preservation Initiatives

- Shared Heritage Sites: Identify and recognize sites, artifacts, and traditions that hold significance for both nations. Jointly invest in their preservation, conservation, and promotion.
- 2. Documentary and Media Collaborations: Undertake joint media projects that narrate shared histories, cultural intersections, or significant events that have shaped bilateral ties.
- Digital Archiving: Collaborate on creating digital archives and databases that document and make accessible
  the shared cultural and historical treasures to the global audience.

Cultural and educational exchanges, as proposed, strive to build bridges of understanding, camaraderie, and mutual respect. Through these shared experiences, the people of both nations can come to appreciate the richness of their shared histories and the promise of their combined futures.

# 9 Third-Party Mediation and Oversight

For any peace treaty to succeed, trust is essential. However, acknowledging the complexities and sensitivities that have marked past relations, a neutral, third-party oversight can be indispensable in ensuring the unbiased implementation of the treaty's terms and in providing an added layer of assurance to both parties. Therefore, this section emphasizes:

#### Proxy Ownership:

- 1. Issue: Individuals or entities might use proxies to bypass land cap restrictions.
- Mitigation: Implement strict documentation and verification processes. Regular audits and heavy penalties for fraudulent practices can deter such actions.

#### Land Speculation:

- 1. Issue: Individuals or entities might acquire land not for genuine use but for speculative purposes, hoping to sell at a higher price later.
- Mitigation: Implement a land value tax or introduce regulations that penalize non-use or speculative holding of land

#### Displacement of Indigenous or Traditional Communities:

- 1. Issue: Land distribution schemes might inadvertently displace or disadvantage indigenous or traditional com-
- Mitigation: Recognize and prioritize the land rights of indigenous and traditional communities. Ensure they have a voice in land distribution decisions.

#### **Bureaucratic Corruption:**

- 1. Issue: Corrupt practices within the land distribution bureaucracy might lead to favoritism or misallocation.
- Mitigation: Ensure transparency in land allocation processes. Implement third-party oversight and provide avenues for public scrutiny and grievance redressal.

### 5.3.11 Land Stewardship and Conservation:

Emphasize the importance of sustainable land use. Promote practices that conserve soil, water, and biodiversity. Provide training and resources to new landowners on sustainable agriculture, forestry, and land management.

#### 5.3.12 Cultural and Historical Sites:

Recognize and protect sites of cultural, historical, or spiritual significance. Ensure that land distribution does not inadvertently harm or diminish these sites.

#### 5.3.13 Transition Assistance:

Recognize that transitioning to a new land-based lifestyle might be challenging for many. Provide resources, training, and support to help new landowners adapt and thrive.

# 5.3.14 Community Building:

Promote the establishment of community centers, shared facilities, and collaborative initiatives that foster community spirit, cooperation, and mutual support among new landowners.

Land caps, grounded in the principles of equity, sustainability, and direct ownership, can contribute significantly to creating a more balanced society. This approach not only ensures that more people have access to land and its benefits but also promotes responsible land stewardship.

# 5.4 Organizational Structure Based on SHCN:

Our community blueprint marries the divisibility of Superior Highly Composite Numbers (SHCN) with the sustainability ethos of carrying capacity. Rooted in the principle of subsidiarity, communities first seek internal resolutions, escalating to higher tiers only when necessary. This, paired with holacracy's inclusive leadership, crafts a society that's both cohesive and ecologically mindful. While this is an idealized example, they are flexible in implementation based on geography and socio-cultural boundaries.

#### 5.4.1 Considerations

Remote Meetings: Leveraging technology for meetings not only reduces the energy footprint associated with travel but also is more time-efficient. It ensures leaders stay grounded in their local communities, rather than being disconnected in distant capitals or international venues. The meeting participants can meet over the internet, but broadcasts can happen over the radio, to insure everyone is able to access them, in the interest of transparency of governance.

Succession and Deputy System: If someone from a local level (e.g., commune) is promoted to a higher position (e.g., county or province), they can be succeeded by their deputy locally. This deputy could be elected simultaneously with the primary leader, ensuring they are both trusted and represent the community. If the deputy system isn't adopted, another method could be a "next-in-line" approach, where the person with the second-highest votes in the last election steps in. Though it is possible for the person to serve in multiple roles, as long as they are not overburdened, or have conflicting meeting schedule.

With family or commune-based succession, this brings in elements of community-based decision-making. However, care should be taken to ensure that this doesn't lead to nepotism or concentrated power in specific families or groups. Regular elections or community consensus processes can ensure fairness.

### 5.4.2 Family to Planetary Organization

#### Family/Team (Around 6):

- 1. A full family size lot is 6 times the carrying capacity.
- 2. Allowing for a family of 2 adults and 2-6 children.
- 3. Growing their own food, fiber and firewood sustainably in a food forest.
- 4. Family Band Radio with UHF at 1-5w can suffice for family communication.
- 5. Each family selects a leader from amongst themselves to represent them at the Commune level.

#### "Community"/Commune/Church/Mosque/Temple/Synagogue (Around 60):

- 1. Comprises around 10 families or 60 people is optimal size for cohesion and interpersonal relationships.
- 2. The family leaders form the council and select a commune leader from amongst themselves.
- 3. Minor energy projects like solar, wind, or biomass.
- 4. Can build and maintain a meeting house
- regular meetings for worshipping the inherent dignity within all consistent with a faith tradition compatible with member families.
- 6. A bell in the building can notify of commune meetings and important announcements.
- Education: Establishing and maintaining kindergarten and support for parents with nursing, child care, homeschooling etc.
- 8. UHF radio in the 5-20Watt range at the meeting house with a may suffice for local broadcasts to member families, especially of commune meetings.
- 9. Each commune has its representative or leader picked from amongst the family leaders.

#### Village (Around 360):

- 1. Council comprises 6 commune leaders and elect a village leader from amongst themselves.
- 2. Local Governance: Addressing immediate local concerns and providing basic public services.
- 3. Basic Infrastructure: Maintenance of local roads, public spaces.
- 4. Village FM/VHF Radio: in the 10W range may suffice for village broadcasts, especially of village meetings.
- Village Radio Network: Can co-ordinate with commune UHF radios to repeat important public broadcasts such as village meetings.
- 6. Public Welfare: Establishing and maintaining communal facilities like granaries, for supporting member communes.

10

### 6.5 Prohibition of Military Exercises Near the Border Without Prior Notification:

- 1. Military exercises or maneuvers near the shared border will require prior notification to the other party.
- 2. A minimum notification period will be established to ensure transparency and avoid misunderstandings.
- 3. Joint military exercises may be proposed as a means of building trust and enhancing interoperability between the two nations' armed forces.

# 7 Economic Cooperation

In today's interconnected world, economic collaboration remains a cornerstone of international diplomacy and peaceful coexistence. Such cooperation not only strengthens mutual dependencies but also fosters a milieu of shared progress and prosperity. Recognizing this, the emphasis is laid on bolstering economic ties and initiatives between the two countries:

# 7.1 Promotion of Trade and Investment

- Bilateral Trade Agreements: Regularly review and negotiate terms favorable to both nations, ensuring a balanced trade system. This involves reducing tariffs, addressing non-tariff barriers, and fostering an environment conducive to the free flow of goods and services.
- 2. Investment Promotion: Establish joint investment councils to facilitate discussions, address investor concerns, and promote sectors crucial to both economies. Mutual investment can foster deeper ties and ensure stakeholders in each country have a vested interest in the stability and prosperity of the other.
- 3. Trade Fairs and Expositions: Organize and encourage participation in bilateral trade fairs and expositions. Such events not only showcase products and services but also serve as platforms for business networking, fostering mutual understanding and cooperation at the grassroots entrepreneurial level.

## 7.2 Joint Economic Projects

- Border Region Initiatives: Given the strategic importance and sensitivity of border areas, prioritize joint
  economic projects in these regions. Infrastructure development, shared marketplaces, and collaborative agriculture or industrial ventures can turn these zones into hubs of mutual productivity.
- Resource Sharing: Collaboratively explore and manage shared natural resources. Joint commissions can be set up to oversee the responsible and equitable extraction and sharing of resources, ensuring environmental sustainability.
- 3. Technology and Research Collaboration: Promote joint ventures in research and development, particularly in sectors like renewable energy, information technology, and advanced manufacturing. Shared innovation parks or research hubs can be established to combine expertise and resources.
- 4. Cultural and Educational Exchange: Beyond the tangible aspects of economic cooperation, also emphasize the intangible. Organize cultural festivals, student exchange programs, and collaborative academic research. Such initiatives not only foster mutual respect and understanding but also open avenues for tourism and soft-power diplomacy.
- 5. Financial Instruments and Banking: Encourage the establishment of branches of each country's banks in the other, facilitate currency exchange, and introduce mutual financial instruments. This can help ease trade, investment, and even personal ties between citizens of both nations.

By emphasizing economic cooperation through these measures, the objective is to weave a fabric of shared interests and interdependence. A strengthened economic bond not only augments prosperity but also serves as a bulwark against conflicts, ensuring that both countries view mutual success as the most beneficial path forward.

#### 6.3.4 Expanded Denazification and Judicial Reforms:

- 1. Promotion of Peaceful Rhetoric and Education:
  - (a) Both nations will commit to promoting peaceful, inclusive, and respectful rhetoric in official communications, media, and education, recognizing the principle of "Inherent Dignity" in all beings.
  - (b) Educational curricula will be revised to include lessons on peace, mutual respect, the principle of "Inherent Dignity", and the dangers of extremist "us vs them" ideologies.
  - (c) Media outlets will be encouraged to adopt codes of conduct that emphasize responsible reporting, the acknowledgment of "Inherent Dignity", and avoid promoting hate or violence.
- 2. Legal Prohibitions Against Hate Speech:
  - (a) Legislation will be enacted or strengthened to make it illegal to promote violence against any identifiable group, respecting the "Inherent Dignity" of all.
  - (b) This will be balanced with the protection of freedom of speech, ensuring that legitimate criticisms or discussions are not stifled while upholding the principle of "Inherent Dignity".
- 3. Judicial Reforms and "Demilitarization":
  - (a) Both nations will review their judicial systems to ensure they align with international human rights standards, particularly the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, emphasizing the principle of "Inherent Dignity".
  - (b) Article 10(1) of the ICCPR states: "All persons deprived of their liberty shall be treated with humanity and with respect for the inherent dignity of the human person."
  - (c) Harsh penal practices, such as torture, executions, forced labour or excessive pre-trial detentions, will be re-evaluated and reformed, emphasizing the "Inherent Dignity" of all individuals.
  - (d) Emphasis on rehabilitation over punishment:
    - Introduction or expansion of programs focused on reintegrating offenders into society in line with the United Nations Standard Minimum Rules for the Treatment of Prisoners.
    - ii. Creation of "penal communes" where offenders can live with individuals who have committed similar offences. These communes:
      - A. Will be situated in less desirable and more isolated, yet habitable, geographic regions.
      - B. Aim to offer a supportive environment to encourage personal growth, reflection, and genuine rehabilitation.
      - C. Allow for upward mobility based on good behavior and demonstrated change, permitting individuals to transition to more favorable communes or even back into general society under certain conditions
    - iii. Ensure that these "penal communes" maintain standards that respect the "Inherent Dignity" of the inhabitants, providing them with necessary amenities, education, vocational training, and mental health services.
  - (e) Training for law enforcement and judiciary on human rights, non-violent conflict resolution, the principle of "Inherent Dignity", and the importance of fair and impartial justice.
- 4. Community Engagement and Public Awareness:
  - (a) Engage communities in discussions about peace, understanding, the principle of "Inherent Dignity", and the dangers of extremist ideologies.
  - (b) Public awareness campaigns on the importance of unity, mutual respect, recognizing the "Inherent Dignity" in all, and the dangers of divisive or extremist rhetoric.

# 6.4 Gradual Reduction of Military Presence in Border Areas:

- 1. Both nations will commit to a phased reduction of military forces in areas close to their shared border.
- 2. Timelines and milestones for this reduction will be established, with provisions for verification by neutral third-party observers.
- Emphasis on confidence-building measures, such as joint patrols or shared border monitoring stations, to foster trust and cooperation.

- 7. Education: Establishing and maintaining primary schools.
- 8. Cultural Activities: Organizing local festivals, events, and promoting local traditions and crafts.
- 9. The village leader represents the village at the next organizational level.

### Neighbourhood/Microrayon (Around 5,040):

- $1. \ \ Council \ comprises \ as \ many \ as \ 14 \ village \ leaders \ and \ elect \ a \ neighbourhood \ leader \ from \ amongst \ themselves.$
- 2. Intermediate Governance: Addressing concerns of multiple villages or urban neighborhoods.
- Community Service Officer (CSO): serve in a non-sworn (non-badge-carrying) capacity and assist with tasks like traffic control, minor accident reports, and other non-criminal calls for service.
- $4.\ {\rm Neighbourhood\ FM/VHF\ Radio:}$  in the  $100{\rm W}$  range may suffice for neighbourhood broadcasts, such as neighbourhood meetings.
- 5. Neighbourhood Radio Network: Can co-ordinate with village radio networks;
- 6. Education: Establishing and maintaining secondary schools.
- 7. Healthcare: Running local clinics or health centers.
- Markets: a neighborhood is typically large enough to support a farmers' market or similar local commerce centers.
- 9. The neighbourhood leader represents the neighbourhood at the city level.

#### City (Around 55,440):

- 1. Council comprises as many as 11 neighbourhoods and elects a Mayor from amongst themselves.
- 2. Urban Planning: Zoning, city development, and infrastructure planning.
- Bylaw Enforcement Officer (BEO): known as a code enforcement officer in some places, they enforce municipal bylaws, including animal control, property standards, parking, and other local regulations.
- 4. City FM/VHF Radio: in the 1000W range may suffice for city wide broadcasts.
- 5. City Radio Network: can co-ordinate with neighbourhood radio networks.
- 6. Advanced Healthcare: Hospitals and specialized medical facilities.
- 7. Higher Education: Colleges, universities, and vocational training centers.
- 8. Utilities: Water supply, sewage, and larger energy projects like hydroelectric or thorium plants to facilitate industrial production.
- 9. Public Transport: Buses, trams, and other intra-city transportation.
- 10. The Mayor represents the city at the regional level.

# County/Graff/Raion~(Around~to~720,720):

- Comprises as many as 13 cities with a council of 13 mayors and selecting a county leader from amongst themselves.
- 2. Regional Planning: Coordination between cities/towns within the region.
- Public Safety Officer: Given the diverse environments within counties, officers with training in multiple response capabilities can help maintain public safety across different scenarios.
- County AM Radio: AM Radio in the 10-20KW range may suffice for public broadcasts of county meetings, better propagation at night.
   County Radio Network: Municipal FM radio stations can be co-ordinated together for county wide broadcasts
- such as county meetings.

  6. Major Infrastructure: Maintaining transportation (like regional roads, bridges) and the energy grid.
- o. Major infrastructure: Maintaining transportation (like regional roads, bridges) and the energy
- Environmental Protection: Conservation efforts, regional parks, and waste management.
   Regional Commerce: Promoting trade and commerce across the region.
- o. regional commerce. I following trade and commerce across the reg
- 9. The county leader represents the county at the provincial level.

#### Province/Oblast (Around 4,324,320):

- Comprises as many as 6 counties, with a council of county leaders and select an Oblast leader from amongst themselves.
- 2. Legislation: Enacting laws specific to the oblast.
- 3. Provincial Enforcement Officer: This designation would handle provincial laws, regulations, and codes that are not covered by other law enforcement agencies. They might have specializations in areas like environmental enforcement, wildlife conservation, or transportation regulations.
- Oblast AM Radio: in the 20-50kW range may suffice for public broadcasts but may need multiple stations, better propagation at night.
- Oblast HF Radio: in the 20-100kW range may suffice for public broadcasts, 3-10MHz at night and 10-30MHz in the daytime.
- Oblast Radio Network: Consisting of Oblast HF, AM and County Radio Networks can be co-ordinated together for oblast wide broadcasts such as oblast meetings.
- 7. Major Infrastructure: Highways, major transportation hubs like airports and train stations.
- 8. Land and Property: Maintaining a land distribution registry.
- 9. Policing: Handling minor offenses and maintaining oblast police forces.
- 10. The oblast leader represents the province at the country level.

#### Country (Around 21,621,600):

- Comprises as many as 5 oblasts with oblast leaders being the council and selecting a Country leader from amongst themselves.
- 2. Legislation: Enacting national laws and regulations.
- 3. National Peace Officer: A more comprehensive role that encompasses the enforcement of national laws and regulations. They would work in conjunction with other specialized enforcement divisions within the country, such as immigration or customs, and might also coordinate with defense forces or intelligence agencies on matters of national security.
- Country HF Radio: in the 50-250kW range may suffice for public broadcasts, 3-10MHz at night and 10-30MHz in the daytime.
- Country Radio Network: Country HF and Oblast radio networks can be co-ordinated together for country wide broadcasts such as country meetings.
- 6. International Relations: Managing foreign policy, international trade, and treaties.
- 7. National Defense: Maintaining the armed forces and ensuring national security.
- 8. Major Policing: Handling major offenses and potentially having a federal investigative agency.
- 9. Currency and Economy: Managing national fiscal and monetary policy.
- 10. The Country leader represents the province at the Union level.

### Union (Around 367,567,200):

- Comprises multiple countries, with country leaders being the council and selecting a union leader amongst themselves.
- 2. Regional Peacekeeping: Ensuring stability and peace within the union's member states.
- 3. Union Security Officer: Their role would be more about ensuring the stable and peaceful interactions between countries within the union. They might also be responsible for safeguarding union-specific institutions, assets, or events

12

- 4. Trade and Commerce: Establishing a common market and potentially having a common currency.
- 5. Regulation Harmonization: Creating regional standards and regulations.

- 4. Extremist Ideologies: Belief systems that advocate for radical actions or views, often characterized by intolerance towards other groups based on their race, religion, nationality, or other defining characteristics. These ideologies often promote an "us vs. them" mentality, where the in-group is seen as superior or under threat from the out-group, leading to justification for violence, discrimination, or other harmful actions against the out-group.
- 5. Hate Speech: A form of communication, often public in nature, that discriminates, vilifies, or incites violence or prejudice against a person or a group based on attributes such as race, religion, ethnic origin, sexual orientation, disability, or gender. Hate speech can manifest in various forms, including speeches, writings, and online posts. It seeks to demean and delegitimize the targeted group, fostering hostility and potentially leading to social unrest or even physical harm. While freedom of speech is a fundamental right in many societies, most countries have limitations or penalties against hate speech due to its potential to incite violence, discrimination, or harm against vulnerable groups.
- 6. Inflammatory Language: Expressions or terms designed to evoke strong emotions or reactions, often of anger, outrage, or indignation. This type of language typically uses exaggerated claims, generalizations, or biased perspectives to provoke, antagonize, or polarize individuals or groups. Inflammatory language can escalate conflicts, create divisions, and hinder constructive dialogue or understanding. It often lacks nuance and can be used to manipulate public opinion or incite certain behaviors by appealing to emotions rather than reason.
- 7. Violent Language: Expressions or terms that directly or indirectly advocate, glorify, or incite physical harm or destruction. This can include threats, calls for violence, or the use of graphic descriptions of harm. Violent language can escalate tensions and may lead to actual physical confrontations or harm.

#### Langauge to promote

- Inclusive Language: Words or phrases that embrace all individuals or groups, regardless of their race, religion, gender, nationality, or other defining characteristics. Inclusive language acknowledges and respects diversity, ensuring that no one feels left out or marginalized. It avoids stereotypes and seeks to represent all voices fairly.
- 2. Inherent Dignity: The fundamental and intrinsic worth that every individual and living entity possesses, irrespective of their race, religion, gender, nationality, abilities, or any other distinguishing characteristic. This concept encompasses the essence of sacred, universalist, and soulful language, recognizing the divine or profound nature within all beings, both human and non-human. "Inherent dignity" underscores the idea that every entity, by virtue of its existence, deserves respect and consideration. It implies that this worth is not granted by society, institutions, or other individuals, but is an innate and unalienable aspect intrinsic to all life. It serves as a foundational principle for human rights and the broader rights of all living beings, emphasizing the need for all to be treated with reverence, fairness, and compassion.
- 3. Peaceful Language: Expressions or terms that promote harmony, understanding, and non-violence. This type of language avoids confrontations, threats, or any form of aggression. Instead, it seeks to build bridges, find common ground, and resolve conflicts through dialogue and mutual understanding.
- 4. Respectful Language: Expressions or terms that show consideration, admiration, or deference towards others. Respectful language acknowledges the inherent worth and dignity of every individual, avoiding derogatory terms, insults, or any form of belittlement. It seeks to uplift rather than tear down, recognizing the value and contributions of all.
- 5. Sacred Language: This term is broad and can be understood across various religious and cultural contexts. By referring to "sacred language," the treaty emphasizes the inherent worth and sanctity of all individuals, without tying it to a specific religious doctrine.
- 6. Soulful Language: While "soul" is a concept present in many religious traditions, it's also understood in broader cultural contexts to refer to the deep, essential, and spiritual nature of beings. Using "soulful language" can resonate with a wide audience, emphasizing the profound interconnectedness and worth of all individuals.
- 7. Universalist Language: This term emphasizes the shared divinity across different religious or spiritual paths. It's inclusive and suggests that, despite our varied beliefs and practices, there's a universal essence that binds us all.

17

- (b) Joint Exercises: Organize joint military exercises or drills focused on peacekeeping, disaster response, or other non-combative activities to build trust.
- (c) Public Diplomacy: Engage in public diplomacy efforts that highlight the shared goals, cultural ties, and mutual benefits of peaceful coexistence.

By ensuring that both sides have a sense of security, a clear understanding of each other's intentions, and avenues for peaceful dialogue, it's possible to reduce tensions, build trust, and pave the way for lasting peace.

### 6.3 Disarming of Violent and Dehumanizing Rhetoric (Denazification):

#### 6.3.1 Preamble

- 1. "Let your speech be truthful and pleasant." Rigveda
- "Speak not harshly to anyone. Those thus addressed will retort. Painful, indeed, is vindictive speech. Blows in exchange may bruise you." - Dhammapada (Verse 133-134)
- "Do not go about spreading slander among your people. Do not do anything that endangers your neighbor's life. I am the LORD." - Leviticus 19:16
- 4. "Do not judge, or you too will be judged. For in the same way you judge others, you will be judged, and with the measure you use, it will be measured to you." Matthew 7:1-2
- 5. "O you who have believed, let not a people ridicule [another] people; perhaps they may be better than them; nor let women ridicule [other] women; perhaps they may be better than them. And do not insult one another and do not call each other by [offensive] nicknames." Quran, Surah Al-Hujurat (49:11)
- "Any advocacy of national, racial or religious hatred that constitutes incitement to discrimination, hostility
  or violence shall be prohibited by law." International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) Article 20(2)

#### 6.3.2 Purpose

- 1. Both nations commit to refraining from using or promoting violent, aggressive, or dehumanizing language in official communications, media, and public discourse.
- 2. Educational and awareness campaigns will be launched to counter extremist "us vs them" ideologies and promote mutual respect and understanding.
- Media outlets will be encouraged to adopt codes of conduct that emphasize responsible reporting and avoid inflammatory language.
- 4. Collaboration with international bodies to monitor and report on adherence to these commitments.

#### 6.3.3 Definitions

Language to avoid:

- Aggressive Language: Words or phrases that are confrontational, hostile, or intended to dominate or belittle
  others. While not always advocating for physical violence, aggressive language can create an atmosphere of
  intimidation, coercion, or antagonism. It often seeks to establish superiority or control over another individual
  or group.
- 2. Divisive Rhetoric: Language or discourse that creates or widens rifts between different groups of people. It emphasizes differences, often in a negative or derogatory manner, rather than commonalities or shared human experiences. Divisive rhetoric can be based on various factors, including but not limited to race, religion, nationality, political affiliation, or socio-economic status. It often oversimplifies complex issues, reduces individuals to stereotypes, and fosters an environment of mistrust or animosity.
- 3. Dehumanizing Language: Words or phrases that strip individuals or groups of their human qualities or identity. This type of language often likens people to animals, objects, or diseases, implying that they are less valuable or less deserving of respect and dignity than others. Dehumanizing language can pave the way for justifying mistreatment or violence against the targeted group, as they are perceived as "less than human."

- Joint Research and Development: Collaborative projects focusing on regional challenges in science, technology, and other fields
- 7. Cultural Exchange: Promoting understanding and exchange between the cultures of member states.
- 8. Union Broadcasts: Union-wide broadcasts, including translations as needed.
- 9. Environmental Initiatives: Joint efforts to address regional environmental challenges.
- 10. Joint Infrastructure Projects: Such as regional railways, highways, or energy grids.
- 11. Dispute Resolution: Mediating conflicts or disputes between member countries.
- 12. The Union leader represents the union at the Planetary level.

#### Continental (Around 6.983,776,800 or a continent/subcontinent)

- Can comprise around 17 Unions, potentially spanning a continent with union leaders being the council and selecting a Continental leader amongst themselves.
- 2. Continental Peacekeeping: Overseeing large-scale peace initiatives and conflicts that span across unions.
- 3. Continental Trade Framework: Establishing guidelines for trade between unions, enhancing economic growth across the continent.
- 4. Continental Cultural Events: Organizing large-scale cultural events or festivals showcasing the diversity of the continent.
- Continental Infrastructure Projects: Such as continent-spanning communication networks, transportation systems, or pipelines.
- Continental Environmental Oversight: Strategies for large-scale environmental concerns affecting multiple unions.
- Disaster Preparedness and Response: Coordinating responses to continental-wide natural disasters or other major emergencies.
- 8. The Continental leader represents the Continent at the Planetary level.

# Planetary Organization:

- 1. Comprises multiple continents with a council of Continental leaders that select a planetary leader amongst themselves.
- 2. Global Peacekeeping: Ensuring global peace and addressing conflicts with worldwide implications.
- Global Environmental Initiatives: Addressing challenges like climate change, biodiversity loss, and ocean health.
- Space Exploration: Coordinating efforts for satellites, space exploration, colonization, and interstellar relations.
- 5. Global Health Initiatives: Addressing pandemics and other health crises affecting humanity at large.
- 6. World Trade Regulation: Establishing and enforcing rules for global trade.
- 7. Cultural and Educational Exchange: Promoting global understanding and collaboration in education and culture
- 8. Global Infrastructure Projects: Such as planet-wide communication satellites or transportation corridors.
- 9. Global Broadcasts: Planet-wide broadcasts coordinated with continental and union networks.
- 10. Human Rights and Welfare: Establishing and enforcing global standards for human rights, labor, and welfare.
- 11. Global Disaster Response: Directing and managing global disaster response efforts, especially those that affect multiple continents.
- 12. Planetary leader represents the planet at the inter-planetary level.

# 6 Disarmament and Demilitarization:

# 6.1 Preamble

- 1. "He shall judge between many peoples, and shall arbitrate between strong nations far away; they shall beat their swords into plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks; nation shall not lift up sword against nation, neither shall they learn war any more." - Micah 4:3
- 2. "Then Jesus said to him, 'Put your sword back into its place; for all who take the sword will perish by the sword." Matthew 26:52
- "Fight in the way of God those who fight you but do not transgress. Indeed, God does not like transgressors.
   Surah Al-Baqarah 2:190
- 4. "All tremble at the rod. All fear death. Drawing the parallel to yourself, neither kill nor get others to kill." Dhammapada, Verse 129
- 5. "May all beings look at me with a friendly eye. May I do likewise, and may we all look on each other with the eyes of a friend." Yajur Veda Chapter 36, Verse 18
- "Determined to give effect to their common commitment to strengthening stability and security in Europe, in particular through the implementation of substantial reductions in their conventional armed forces" Treaty on Conventional Armed Forces in Europe (CFE)

#### 6.2 Demilitarization and De-escalation

1. Clear Language and Definitions: All terms and provisions within this section will be explicitly defined to prevent ambiguity. Both parties will jointly develop a glossary of terms to ensure mutual understanding. If something is ambigious or difficult to understand can always ask GPT4 to clarify the route to peaceful resolution

#### 2. Enforcement Mechanisms:

- (a) An independent international body will be established to oversee the implementation of the demilitarization process.
- (b) Regular reports will be submitted to both parties and the international community to ensure transparency.
- (c) Sanctions or penalties for non-compliance will be clearly outlined and agreed upon by both parties.

### 3. Border Control:

- (a) A phased approach will be adopted for the return of border control to Ukraine, with specific timelines and conditions.
- (b) International observers will be stationed at key border points to ensure compliance and transparency.

#### 4. Local Governance and Elections:

- (a) Local elections will be held under international observation to ensure fairness and transparency.
- (b) The modalities, conditions, and timelines for these elections will be clearly defined.

#### 5. Constitutional and Administrative Reforms:

- (a) A joint committee will be established to discuss and agree upon the nature of constitutional reforms, ensuring they are in line with the principles of decentralization and local autonomy.
- (b) The reforms will be implemented in a phased manner, with clear timelines.

#### 6. Foreign Fighters and Mercenaries:

- (a) All foreign fighters and mercenaries will be identified and withdrawn from the conflict zone.
- (b) A joint verification mechanism will be established to ensure compliance.

#### 7. Withdrawal of Heavy Weapons:

(a) Both parties will commit to a complete withdrawal of heavy weapons from designated zones

- (b) The zones will be clearly demarcated, and the withdrawal will be monitored by international observers.
- (c) A registry of heavy weapons will be maintained, and regular audits will be conducted to ensure compliance

#### 8. Monitoring and Verification:

- (a) The OSCE, or another agreed-upon international body, will be tasked with monitoring the demilitarization process.
- (b) Monitoring teams will be granted unrestricted access to all areas of interest.
- (c) Both parties will ensure the safety and security of monitoring teams.

#### 9. Promotion of Peaceful Rhetoric:

- (a) Both nations will commit to refraining from using inflammatory, dehumanizing, or aggressive language in official communications, media, and education.
- (b) Media outlets will be encouraged to adopt codes of conduct that emphasize responsible reporting and avoid promoting hate or violence.

#### 10. Judicial Reforms:

- (a) Both nations will review their judicial systems to ensure they are in line with international human rights standards.
- (b) Emphasis will be placed on rehabilitation over punishment, promoting a system that prioritizes restorative justice over retributive justice.

### 11. Balanced Demilitarization:

- (a) Mutual Reduction: Both sides agree to a proportionate reduction of military presence in sensitive areas, ensuring that neither side feels at a disadvantage.
- (b) Third-party Monitoring: Engage an international body or neutral third-party to monitor demilitarization efforts and ensure compliance.
- (c) Regular Joint Military Dialogues: Establish a platform for military officials from both sides to communicate regularly, share concerns, and build trust.

#### 12. Empower Local Defense:

- (a) Community Defense Training: Offer training programs for communities on non-lethal defense methods, ensuring they can protect themselves without escalating conflicts.
- (b) Legal Framework: Establish a clear legal framework that allows individuals or communities to defend their land and property within defined limits, ensuring it doesn't lead to vigilantism or misuse.
- (c) Local Peacekeeping Units: Form community-based peacekeeping units that liaise with national security forces, ensuring a grassroots approach to security.

### 13. Addressing Ethnic or Minority Rights:

- (a) Bilateral Dialogues: Before making public statements about the treatment of ethnic or minority groups in another country, establish direct, private dialogues between the concerned nations.
- (b) International Mediation: If bilateral dialogues don't yield results, consider mediation through international bodies like the UN, which can provide a neutral platform for discussion.
- (c) Cultural Exchange Programs: Promote understanding and reduce misconceptions by facilitating cultural exchanges between the concerned ethnic or minority groups and the majority population.
- (d) Clear Communication: Any concerns about the treatment of ethnic or minority groups should be communicated in a way that emphasizes a desire for peaceful resolution and respect for sovereignty, rather than appearing as a threat.

# 14. Transparency and Confidence-Building Measures:

(a) Open Channels of Communication: Maintain direct lines of communication between the leadership of the concerned nations to address misunderstandings promptly.